
On October 23, 2023, the Huntington Beach City Council voted to change 
the default energy plan for Orange County Power Authority (OCPA) 
Huntington Beach customers from the 100% Renewable Choice Plan to the 
Basic Choice Plan, effective January 2024. This new default plan costs 2% 
less than Southern California Edison’s (SCE) equivalent generation rates, 
and continues to support environmental sustainability by providing at least 
38.5% renewable energy.

•	 Customers enrolled in the 100% Renewable Choice Plan will be seamlessly 
transitioned to the Basic Choice Plan on their regular meter read date in 
January 2024, with no service interruption. 

•	 Customers currently on Basic Choice or Smart Choice plans will 
experience no change to their current rate or service.

•	 Throughout this transition, regardless of any changes to your energy plan, 
you will remain on your current rate schedule, subject to the rates and 
terms of OCPA.

Should you prefer to maintain your current 100% Renewable Choice Plan or to 
explore the option of switching to OCPA’s Smart Choice energy plan, please 
contact our customer support team at least two days prior to your January 2024 
regular meter read date at (866) 262-7693.

For questions regarding OCPA, call (866) 262-7693. For questions regarding SCE, call (800) 974-2356.
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